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Madam President
We thank Belgium for presenting its 3rd UPR report and commend its cooperation with the UPR mechanism. 
We welcome Belgium’s efforts to strengthen the national human rights institution and address the issue of racial discrimination. However, we are concerned over persistence of discriminatory acts and incidents of ethnic profiling by police against persons belonging to ethnic and religious minorities. There are also reports of hate crimes and police violence against migrants. In this regard, we also share the concerns of the Human Rights Committee over the absence of national action plan to combat racism. 

We recommend Belgium to:

a) Amend laws and adopt national action plan to combat racism and islamophobia and ensure accountability for racially motivated acts. 

b) Ensure that all counter-terrorism operations are in compliance with international law 
c) Take measures to combat hate crimes and incitement to violence in line with ICCPR. 

I thank you.
